
MEETING MINUTES 
RAYTOWN CHARTER COMMISSION 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 3RD, 2014 AT 6:30PM 
IN THE RAYTOWN FIRE DEPARTMENT CONFERENCE ROOM 
6020 RAYTOWN TRAFFICWAY, RAYTOWN, MO 64133 

 
• Call to order at 6:33 PM. 
• Roll call at 6:33 PM. 

o Members present:  Jim Aziere, Ted Bowman, Janet Emerson, Lisa Emerson, Jason 
Greene, Steve Guenther, Sandra Hartwell, Michael McDonough, Charlotte 
Melson, Mark Moore, Mary Jane Van Buskirk.  Members absent:  Susan Dolan 
and Greg Walters. 

• Public comments. 
o None. 

• Officer reports. 
o Steve Guenther has no report. 
o Janet Emerson notes that the marketing subcommittee discussed publicizing the 

charter – town hall meetings, flyers, street signs, etc. – and that they will have a 
meeting next Monday to finalize strategy. 

o Steve Guenther speaks to the RFP.  He asks for volunteers to be present on 
November 5th at City Hall to be present to open.  Lisa Emerson, Steve Guenther, 
Sandra Hartwell, Mary Jane Van Buskirk, and Greg Walters have volunteered. 

o Lisa Emerson has no report.  Janet Emerson motions to approve the minutes.  
Mark Moore seconds.  The motion passes 10‐0. 

o Mark Moore states the budget is the same but that it should change soon, after 
the next marketing subcommittee meeting. 

• Steve Guenther mentions old business.  He explains the use of the word “promptly”. 
• Greg Walters arrives. 
• Mark Moore reads article 14.7.  There is discussion.  Janet Emerson motions to approve.  

Jim Aziere seconds.  The motion passes unanimously. 
 

14.7.  Charter Review Commission. 
    From time to time, but no less often than every ten 
years, the Board of Aldermen shall provide for a Charter 
Review Commission to review this Charter and to recommend 
to the People proposed amendments, if any, to this Charter.  
The members of the Charter Review Commission shall be 
selected as provided by the Board of Aldermen.  The Charter 
Review Commission shall consist of at least nine (9) People 
who are qualified voters of the City, none of whom shall be 
an elected City official or City employee, with at least 
one Commissioner from each Ward.  The Charter Review 
Commission shall, within twelve months of its first 
meeting, report to the People as many amendments to the 
Charter as it shall deem advisable. 



 
• Mark Moore reads article 14.8.  There is discussion.  Ted Bowman motions to approve.  

Jim Aziere seconds.  The motion passes unanimously. 
 

14.8.  Charter Amendment. 
    Amendments to this Charter may be framed and submitted 
to the People by a Commission in the manner provided by law 
and by the Missouri Constitution for framing and submitting 
a complete Charter.  Amendments may also be proposed by the 
Board of Aldermen, by the Charter Review Commission, or by 
petition of not less than eight percent (8%) of the 
qualified voters of the City registered to vote at the last 
regular municipal election, filed with the City Clerk in 
the manner prescribed for initiative petitions in Article 
IX, setting forth the proposed amendment(s).  The Board of 
Aldermen shall at once provide by ordinance that any 
amendment so proposed shall be submitted to the voters at 
the next general municipal election held in the City not 
less than sixty (60) days after its passage or at a special 
election held as provided by law and by the Constitution 
for a Charter.  Any amendment approved by a majority of the 
qualified voters voting thereon shall become a part of this 
Charter at the time and under the conditions fixed in the 
amendment; sections or articles may be submitted separately 
or in the alternative and determined as provided by law and 
the by Constitution for a complete Charter. 

 
• Mark Moore reads articles 14.9‐14.11.  Jim Aziere motions to approve.  Ted Bowman 

seconds.  There is discussion.  The motion passes unanimously. 
 

14.9.  Public Improvements and Special Assessments. 
    (a)  Improvements.  The procedure for making, altering, 
vacating, or abandoning a public improvement shall be 
governed by general ordinance, consistent with applicable 
State law. 
    (b)  Special Assessments.  The procedure for leaving, 
collecting, and enforcing payment of special assessments 
for public improvements or special tax bills evidencing 
such assessments shall be governed by general ordinance, 
consistent with applicable State law. 
 
14.10.  Proof of Ordinance. 
    Any ordinance may be proved by a copy thereof certified 
by the City Clerk under the seal of the City.  When printed 
and published by authority of the City, the certified copy 
shall be received in evidence in all courts, or other 
places, without further proof of authenticity. 
 
14.11.  Separability. 



    If any provision of this Charter is held invalid, the 
other provisions of the Charter shall not be affected 
thereby.  If the application of the Charter or any of its 
provisions to any Person or circumstances is held invalid, 
the application of the Charter and its provisions to other 
Persons or circumstances shall not be affected thereby. 

 
• Mark Moore reads article 15.1‐15.5.  There is discussion.  Ted Bowman motions to 

approve.  Greg Walters seconds.  The motion passes 10‐2.  Those in favor are Ted 
Bowman, Janet Emerson, Lisa Emerson, Jason Greene, Steve Guenther, Sandra Hartwell, 
Michael McDonough, Mark Moore, and Mary Jane Van Buskirk; those opposed are Jim 
Aziere and Charlotte Melson. 
 

15.1.  Personnel System. 
    An employee holding a City position at the time this 
Charter takes full effect, who was serving in that same or 
a comparable position at the time of its adoption, shall 
not be subject to competitive tests as a condition of 
continuance in the same position but in all other respects 
shall be subject to the personnel system established 
pursuant to Section 5.2. 
 
15.2.  Continuance of Taxes, Assessments, and Fees. 
    Except as otherwise provided by this Charter, all 
existing taxing authorizations, assessments, and fees 
adopted by the people of the City, or authorized by the 
City, are hereby continued in full force and effect until 
modified or discontinued in the manner provided by this 
Charter or by law. 
 
15.3.  Ordinances to Remain in Force. 
    All ordinances, resolutions and regulations in force at 
the time this Charter takes effect, or at the time this 
Charter is amended, which are not inconsistent with the 
provisions of this Charter, shall remain and be in force 
until altered, modified, or repealed by or under authority 
of this Charter or ordinance.  Ordinances, resolutions, and 
regulations in force at the time this Charter takes effect 
that are deemed to be inconsistent with the provisions of 
this Charter shall be either eliminated or brought into 
compliance within twelve (12) months. 
 
15.4.  Pending Actions and Proceedings. 
    No action or proceeding, civil or criminal, pending at 
the time this Charter, or any amendment hereto, shall take 
effect, brought by or against the City or any office, 
department, or officer thereof, shall be affected or abated 
by the adoption of this Charter or by anything contained 
herein. 
 



15.5.  Continuance of Contracts, Public Improvements, and 
Taxes. 
    All contracts entered into by the City or for its 
benefit prior to taking effect of this Charter, or any 
amendments thereto, shall continue in full force and 
effect.  Public improvement for which legislative steps 
have been taken under laws existing at the time this 
Charter takes effect may be carried to completion as nearly 
as practicable in accordance with the provisions of such 
existing laws.  All taxes and assessments levied or 
assessed, all fines and penalties imposed, and all other 
obligations owing to the City that are uncollected at the 
time this Charter becomes effective shall continue in full 
force and effect and shall be collected as if no change had 
been made. 

 
• Mark Moore reads article 16.1‐16.5.  There is discussion.  Jim Aziere motions to 

approve.  Charlotte Melson seconds.  The motion passes unanimously. 
 

16.1.  Election to Adopt Charter. 
    This Charter shall be submitted to a vote of the 
electors of the City at the regular municipal election to 
be held April 7, 2015.  The election shall be administered 
by the officials now charged with the responsibility for 
the conduct of municipal elections. 
 
16.2.  Election of City Officials. 
    All officials elected on April 7, 2015, shall serve a 
four-year term.  All officials elected or appointed prior 
to April 7, 2015, shall continue in office for the duration 
of the term to which they were elected or appointed.  At 
each regular municipal election thereafter, officials shall 
be elected to fill the offices of those whose terms expire 
and shall serve full four-year terms or the unexpired term 
of any official who does not serve his or her full term. 
 
16.3.  Time of Taking Full Effect. 
    After its adoption by the voters, this Charter shall be 
in effect at the first (1st) Board of Aldermen meeting 
after certification of those election results. 
 
16.4.  Temporary Ordinances. 
    At the first meeting of the Board of Aldermen, the 
Board of Aldermen may adopt temporary ordinances to deal 
with cases in which there is an urgent need for prompt 
action in connection with the transition of government and 
in which the delay incident to the appropriate ordinance 
procedure likely would cause serious hardship or impairment 
of effective City government.  Every temporary ordinance 
shall be plainly labeled as such but shall be introduced in 
the form and manner prescribed for ordinances generally.  A 



temporary ordinance may be considered and may be adopted, 
with or without amendment, or rejected at the meeting at 
which it is introduced.  A temporary ordinance shall become 
effective upon adoption, or at such later time preceding 
automatic repeal under this subsection as it may specify, 
and the referendum power shall not extend to any such 
ordinance.  Every temporary ordinance, including any 
amendments made thereto after adoption, shall automatically 
stand repealed as of the ninety-first (91st) day following 
the date on which it was adopted, and it shall not be 
reädopted, renewed or otherwise continued except by 
adoption in the manner prescribed in Section 3.10 for 
ordinances of the kind concerned. 
 
16.5.  Purpose of Schedule. 
The purpose of the foregoing provisions is to provide a 
transition from the present government of the City to the 
new government provided for in this Charter and to 
inaugurate the new government under the provisions of this 
Charter.  They shall constitute a part of this Charter only 
to the extent and for the time required to accomplish that 
aim. 

 
• Steve Guenther speaks to our next meeting.  There is discussion about charter additions, 

the RFP opening, the potential attorney, etc. 
• Steve Guenther motions to adjourn.  Jason Greene seconds.  The motion passes 

unanimously. 
• Adjourned at 20:00 PM. 


